Minutes from the March 15, 2000, Student Technology Fee Committee meeting are as follows:

In Attendance:  Dr. Mike Asoodeh, Dr. Jill Landesberg, Mr. TiJean Rodriguez, Ms. Erin Buratt, Ms. Donna Methvien, Mr. Cleve Bankston, Mr. Charles Borchers, Ms.Clarissa Schiro and Mr. Archie Carriere. Rosalyn Chauvin was also present.

•    TiJean introduced Charles Borchers who is a new member of the Student Technology Fee committee.   Mike Territo is also a new member but was unable to attend this meeting.

•    The minutes from the February meeting were approved.

•    Biology Lab - Dr. Asoodeh provided an update on the Biology lab approved at the last meeting.  Two Pentium 200 mhz. computers from the Office of Technology were transferred to the Biology lab so that all of the computers would be the same and there wouldn’t be a mixing of operating and student technology fee equipment.  When the lab is upgraded in the next fiscal year it will all be student tech fee equipment.

•    Foreign Language - Dr. Pallez in Foreign Language will be sending a request for a one-time purchase by March 20th.  Donna Methvien reported that the wiring request is already submitted for the electricians to pull the wire for this project.

•    Student Technology Assistants - Ms. Kay Adams, Library, has been informed of the approval for the Library to have a Student Technology Assistant.  Clarissa met with Arts and Sciences to draw up a job description for their two positions.  Four students have been selected for the interview process for Arts and Sciences.  Action Item:  Dr. Asoodeh will send out a reminder to the Deans of the need for them to contact Clarissa about the STAs.

•    Approved $2,000 proposals - The Deans were notified of the approval for their $2,000 proposals and we have begun to receive Purchase Requisitions from them for their equipment.

•    McClimans Hall Auditorium Room 116– The prices for the equipment to be used in this room for a Technology Rich Classroom exceed the originally approved $15,000.  The updated price is approximately $17,500.  The committee voted in favor of approving this additional expense.  Vote 7-0.

•    Storage Room Door – Clarissa met with Rich Futch from Facility Planning who will be sending her an estimate on adding the exterior door to the storage room in McClimans 116.  Action Item:  Clarissa will continue to work with Rick Futh and report to the committee at the next meeting.

•    Disk Vendor – Dr. Asoodeh reported that after meeting with the Internal Auditor, the Budget Office, and the Controller’s Office it was determined that the best method of operateing the vending machines would be to use the Lion’s Lagniappe card.  The vendor was contacted and the equipment does not accommodate this.  Action Item: Dr. Asoodeh will look into other options concerning this.  TiJean recommended maintaining a supply of disks in the labs to be given to the students in emergencies if the students sign for them.

•    Checkout Equipment – Clarissa reported that all of the equipment has been received except for the batteries.  The necessary check out forms and database for tracking the equipment are on the computer.  They have piloted the procedure to be used with the check out and it appears to work well.  The start date for actual check out will be March 22, 2000.  Action Item:  Clarissa and Cleve will work up an article for the Lion’s Roar and the Web Mail page and send them to Rosalyn who will coordinate with Lion’s Roar and post the message on the Web Mail page.  The committee voted in favor of beginning this project on March 22, 2000.  Vote was 7-0.

•    2000-2001 Budget Preparation – A subcommittee was formed to prepare the 2000-2001 budget.  Committee members are Mike Asoodeh, Rosalyn Chauvin, TiJean Rodriguez, Cleve Bankston. 

•    Action Item:  Dr. Landesberg and the 3 Year Strategic Goals Subcommittee will meet and report at the next meeting on their progress.

•    New $2,000 Proposals – Two new proposals, one from Computer Science and one from Industrial Technology were approved.  Vote 7-0.

•    Student Tech Fee One Time Proposals – Four proposals have been received and were given to Dr. Landesberg.  On Tuesday morning, March 21, 2000 Dr. Asoodeh will send to Dr. Landesberg any additional proposals that are received through 4:30 on March 20th.  He will also send a spreadsheet summarizing the proposals on which a scoring sheet will be included.  The subcommittee will review these proposals and bring their recommendation to the committee at its next meeting.  Action Item:  Rosalyn Chauvin will notify Dr. Landesberg before March 21st, of the surplus amount available for spending.  Action Item:  Dr. Asoodeh will remind the deans about the March 20th deadline.

•    Next Meeting - The next meeting needs to be held soon so that the committee can review the recommendations made by the One Time Proposals subcommittee before the April 15th FIS 
shut down.  Action Item:  Rosalyn will work with SGA to set a date and time for a meeting within three weeks.

•    Head Start Printer - TiJean mentioned that 6 Desk Jet printers were needed by Head Start and inquired if any one knew of any available printers that could be donated to them. As equipment becomes available from tech fee the committee will be looking into assisting with this request.

•    Use of Used Student Technology Fee Equipment – Action Item:  Erin Buratt will give an update at the next meeting on the results of the Student Advisory committee discussion concerning the use of technology fee equipment after it has been replaced.

•    Cleve brought a request to the committee from the Student Organizations Lab.  They have requested five internal zip drives to be used in the lab because the student’s projects will not fit on regular disks.  The committee voted in favor of this purchase which will cost approximately $500.  Vote 7-0.  Action Item: Archie will proceed with purchasing and installing these zip drives.

•    Cleve brought a request to the committee from the School of Nursing in Baton Rouge.  They are requesting a printer.  Action Item:  Archie will study the needs for Nursing in Baton Rouge and bring his recommendation to the next meeting.

•    TiJean made the motion to adjourn the meeting at 1:15 p.m..  The motion was seconded by all.  Action Item:  Rosalyn Chauvin will inform the committee of the day, time, and location of the next meeting.
